
  

 

 
Dear Friends, 
 

T he 15th day in the middle of the Hebrew month 
of Shevat is called, in Hebrew, Tu B'Shevat.  

     Tu B’Shevat marks the New Year for Trees. While this may 
strike us as an unusual concept, the day was first established 
to help determine which fruits would be eligible for tithing 
throughout the upcoming year.  
     The Hebrew calendar notes four separate new years! We 
read about the four distinct new years in the Talmud Tractate 
Rosh Hashanah: 
"There are four days in the year that serve as the New Year, 

each for a different purpose:... The first of Shevat is the New Year for trees; the fruits of a 
tree that was formed prior to that date belong to the previous tithe year and cannot be 
tithed together with fruit that was formed after that date; this ruling is from the School of 
Shammai. But the School of Hillel says: The New Year for trees is on the FIFTEENTH OF 
SHEVAT [Tu B'Shevat]." 
 For the new year for trees, Jews follow the ruling of the School of Hillel: the new year 
for trees is on Tu B’Shevat. 
 The 15th of Shevat is not an arbitrary date but is predicated on the deep mystical  
notion that it marks the beginning of the revitalization of tree life in Israel. Tu B’Shevat is 
the day that the sap begins to rise and the very first stirrings of not yet formed buds begin 
to be felt. It is nature’s first anticipation of the upcoming springtime. After the hibernation 
of winter, new life begins to awaken.  
 We, too, look with hope for the beginning of spring. We pray that this year, spring will 
bring an end to all the illnesses and respiratory diseases that have stalked us for so long. 
We await warmer weather, a chance to spend more time outdoors, to socialize with family 
and friends. Tu B’Shevat encourages us: the longer days of spring are not far away, flowers 
and fruit will soon appear. The cycle of the year will not cease.  
 We will celebrate Tu B’Shevat! on Monday February 6th.  This month, plant a tree, take 
a walk in the park and  eat some fruit, especially from Israel, and have a happy Tu B’Shevat! 
 
With warm wishes, 
Rabbi Elliot Schoenberg  
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Hazzan’s Notes 
By Hazzan Sheldon Levin 

O n Sunday, February 19 at 4:00 
pm, Neve Shalom will present the 

Richard Rodgers Revue. 
      Songs from the following shows 
will be performed: 
A Connecticut Yankee, Babes in Arms, 
Betsy, Boys from Syracuse, Carousel, 
Cinderella, Do I Hear a Waltz, Flower 
Drum Song, Hollywood Party, King & I, 
Makers of Melody, No Strings,       

Oklahoma, Pal Joey, Rex, South Pacific, Spring Is Here, State Fair, 
The Sound of Music, and Two By Two. 
 Talented Neve Shalom singers and some community friends 
will be featured. The show is conceived and directed by Hazzan 
Levin. 
 Please help us by sponsoring part of the show. Select one of 
the shows listed above and for a suggested donation of $150  
you can be the sponsor for that musical. We will list your name in 
the program and on slides on a large screen. 
 Show sponsor ($150) can bring 8 people. Individual donation 
seats are $18 per person 
  Those attending in person must be fully vaccinated, wearing 
masks.  If you prefer to watch on Zoom for $25 we will share a 
special Zoom link.  

       Mr. Rodgers worked with Lorenz Hart 
on 28 musicals and they wrote over 700 
songs together. After Mr. Hart’s untimely 
passing,  Richard Rodgers    collaborated 
with Oscar    Hammerstein II on some of the 
most successful musicals of the 40s and 
50s. Together they won 34 Tony Awards.  
After Hammerstein’s passing, Rodgers 
wrote other shows with Martin Charnan, 
Sheldon Harnick, Stephen Sondheim and 
one where he wrote both the lyrics and 
music himself. We will certainly include 
many of the well-known favorites but will 
also share some pieces which you may not 

know so well and a few which are very rare gems. 
   
For more information contact:  Hazzan@NeveShalom.net. 
  
RSVP online: 
https://www.neveshalom.net/form/rodgers-revue.html  
or contact the synagogue office: 732-548-2238 x 12 

  

TORAH READERS  
T=Teen  JR=Junior  N=New Reader 

DECEMBER TORAH READERS 
Jake Bullock ................................ 1 
Jennifer Bullock .......................... 1 
Andrea Colby .............................. 2 
Christina Daniels ........................ 2 
Lawrence Dombrow .................. 3 
Eric Goldman .............................. 3 
Rosalie Green ............................. 5 
Bruce Greenberg ....................... 4 
Rena Kallman .............................. 4 
Karen Newman ........................... 5 
Rachel O’Gorman ....................... 1 
Aron Richman ............................. 3 
Mark Rosenfield ......................... 9 
Michele Rosenfield .................... 9 
Ira Schlitt...................................... 2 
Steve Schneider ......................... 1 
Jeffrey Schulman ........................ 1 
Barbara Spack ............................ 2 
Alan Stern .................................... 2 
 

HAFTARAH READERS 
Jonathan Hersch 
Karen Newman 
Stanley Schneider 
Barbara Spack 
Larry Wineberg 
 

Thank you! 

Please remember 
Neve  Shalom with a 
gift in your will, trust, 

retirement  account or 
life insurance policy. 

mailto:Hazzan@NeveShalom.net
about:blank
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I t might be cold outside, but inside during 
Religious school, all is comfortable and 

warm.  
     Our talmidim/students have been      
learning about and acting out, quite       
dramatically, the exciting parshiot/Torah  
portions of how baby Moshe/Moses was 
placed lovingly by his mother, Yocheved, into 
a basket and put into the Nile River to save 
him from wicked Paroah/Pharoah, while his 
sister, Miriam watched him floating down the 
Nile River to make sure he was safe, as well 

as the story of the eser makkot/ ten plagues. If you see frogs or 
grasshoppers jumping about, or hail falling from the sky, know that 
it’s really our yeladim/children role playing!  
 We had a lovely and meaningful Havdalah service at Color Me 
Mine in Menlo Park mall. The talmidim painted decorative mezuzah 
cases into which they will place a klaf/scroll containing the tefillot/
prayers of Shema Yisrael written on a small piece of parchment. The 
Shema is the most important prayer in Judaism because it reminds 
Jewish people that there is only one G-d. The yeladim already told me 
their mezuzah will be hung on their bedroom doorpost. 

 

There are several events taking place this month: 

• We are looking forward with great anticipation to our Tu B’Shevat 
Breakfast combined with our third Grandparents Day, the     
morning of February 5. It will be a beautiful sight to see several 
families with three generations attending! 

• On February 12, the 6th/7th grade will be joining the World 
Wide Wrap for Shacharit morning services. 

• Students in grades K-5 will be participating through singing the 
tefillot/prayers during a Friday night Family Service on February 
24 at 5:30. 

• And finally, our 3rd graders will be receiving their first siddur/

Prayer book at their Kabbalat Hasiddur! 

Religious School News By Miriam Dobin, Religious School Director 
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Community Kiddush Fund 

Education Fund 

Gershon Robinson Music & Art/ 

Turtletaub Music Library Fund 

Ner Tamid/General Fund 

Susy Schwartz Fund 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Donation Acknowledgments  

If you would like to include the name of       
someone who is ill (including yourself) to be recited for a Mi Sheberach 
(prayer for healing) when the Torah is read, please e-mail the Hebrew 

(preferred) or English name of that  individual to Steve Gross  
at stephang@optonline.net.  

 You may also contact the synagogue  office by phone 
with this information at 732-548-2238. 

 

mailto:stephang@optonline.net


5 

 



6 

 

HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

Yahrzeit OBSERVANCES:  FEBRUARY 2023— SHEVAT / ADAR5783 

http://www.neveshalom.net/calendar
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 
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Commercial Litigation, Collections and Bankruptcy 

Nationwide 

SAMUEL and JOY GRAFTON 

POPPER and GRAFTON  -  ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
 

 
 

225 West 34th Street  
Suite 1806 
New York, NY 10122-1600 

212-290-2630  

10 MAIN STREET 732-634-8500    
WOODBRIDGE, NJ 07095 732-634-1521 
800-729-0582 Fax:  732-750-0120 

MEMORIAL CENTER 

HAIMM MONUMENTS FOR 
ALL CEMETERIES 

GOLDSTEIN 

FUNERAL CHAPEL  INC. 

We value the dignity and the sanctity of the 
Jewish soul and we uphold and maintain 

reverence for the Jewish tradition. 
 

Exclusively Jewish Operated 
Conveniently Located 

Large Chapels 
 

Martin Goldstein, Mgr. 
N.J. Lic. 4025 

2015 Woodbridge Avenue, Edison 

732-777-0032 

Know someone who needs help? 

Don’t Keep It Under Your Hat! 

  
Know someone in need of help during an illness, after 

surgery, after the birth of a child, please contact the 
Mitzvah Mission. 

No Mission Is Impossible! 
tikkunolam@neveshalom.net 

732-858-1764 

mailto:tikkunolam@neveshalom.net
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SHEVAT / ADAR 5783 

Neve Shalom Jewish Community Center 
250 Grove Avenue 
Metuchen, NJ  08840 
732-548-2238 


